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FAMILY 
PRAYER 

God, our Father, 

we are brothers and 

sisters in Jesus your 

Son, one family, in the 

Spirit of love. 

Bless us with the joy of 

love. 

Make us patient and 

kind, gentle and 

generous, 

welcoming to those in 

need. 

Help us to live your 

forgiveness and peace. 

Protect all families 

with your loving care. 

Increase our faith, 

strengthen our hope, 

keep us safe in your 

love, 

make us always 

grateful for the gift of 

life that we share. 

This we ask, through 

Christ our Lord. 

AMEN 
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LEAVING AND JUNIOR CERTIFICATE 201 8  
We congratulate last yearôs 6th Year students on the outstanding results they 

achieved in their Leaving Certificate. 50% of our students scored 450 CAO points or 

over. 30% scored 500 CAO points or over and 14% scored 550 points or more. 

Across the range of abilities our student did very well and we are very proud of them, 

especially those who had to overcome personal challenges. Their results are one 

expression of the commitment, hard work and unity of purpose of students, parents 

and staff alike.  
 

In the Junior Certificate  this year , an amazi ng fifteen student s achieved the 

standard for the Fr. McCouaig Award , which the College awards to students who 

achieve at least 5 Aôs or Higher Merits  at H igher Level subjects. All of our students , 

their teachers and parents can be rightly proud of their achievements. 

Congratulations to: Conor Barnes, Rory Byrne, Conal Cunningham, Harry 

Donaghy, James Foran, Diarmuid Green, Ruairí Hogan Ronan Holohan, 

Rayhan Issah, Craig Johnson, Jack Lucy, Shane M cCreery, Jack Murphy, 

Edward Phelan and Daire Sweeney . 

 

THIRD LEVEL SCHOLARSHIP NEWS  
Congratulations to Brian Barrett, Kevin Desmond, Conor Gleeson, Fearghal 

Johnston, Tom Muldoon and Alex  OôToole of Sixth Year 201 8 who  will receive 

UCD Entrance Scholars Awards  on Tu esday the 1 3th of November.  UCD Entrance 

Scholars are First Year Students recognized for their high academic achievement of 

560 points or more in their Leaving Certificate.  
 

Congratulations also to Sean McGrath  who will receive an Entrance Exhibition 

Award  from Trinity College Dublin on Tuesday the 20th  of November. These awards 

were presented as a result of high performance in the Leaving Certificate 

Examination.  
 

 

JUNIOR SCIENCE OLYMPIAD  
Congratulations to Harry Donaghy  of 4 th  Year who were was  identified as a High  

Ach ie ver s  in Science and Maths in the 201 8 Junior Certificate. From this pool of 

talented students , DCU propose to select six students to represent Ireland at the 

International Junior Science Olympiad (IJSO)  in Botswana  in December 201 8 

and six students to represent Ireland at the European Union Science Olympiad 

(EUSO)  in Portugal  in  May 20 19. The Nati onal Olympiads are  held in October and  

November in DCU to select t he teams. Best of luck  Harry !  

 

ADVENT & CHRISTMAS IN THE COLLEGE CHAPEL 

 
FAMILY & FRIENDS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME  

November 21st  November Service of Remembrance at 7.30 p.m.  

December 1 6th  Carol Service at 7.30 p.m. -  Mulled Wine & Mince Pie Reception  

December 24th  Christmas Eve -  óMidnight Massô at 9.00 p.m. 

December 25th  Christmas Day Mass at 9.30 a.m. & 11.00 a.m.  
 

mailto:admin@terenurecollege.ie
http://www.terenurecollege.ie/


 
 

 

 

MOCK INTERVIEWS 201 8  
Sixth Year Mock Interviews  took place Wednesday 2 6th  

September. A very impressively presented group of young men 

nervously faced the interview panels. Much preparation was done 

by the students who attended the Study Skills  Seminar by Student 

Enrichment Services and the CV/Interview  Preparation Seminar by 

Eva McDonnell of Perspective HR and gathered information at the 

Higher Options Conference. Well done to all as the interviewers 

were particularly  impressed with the effort that was made  this year 

and how the interviewees performed. Feedback was very positive  

and it proved to be a very worthwhile experience to prepare for the 

world of work and college. A big thank you to  all of the interviewers 

who very generously gave up their time and expertise.  
 

 

POETRY ALOUD 2018  

Seven students will took part in Poetry Aloud, an annual poetry speaking 
competition for post-primary schools, organised by Poetry Ireland and the 
National Library of Ireland. The late Seamus Heaney was a significant 
supporter of the event. He highlighted the importance of such as event 
ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ άƛǘ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ǇƻŜǘǊȅ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ ŀŦŦŜŎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ 
ǿŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ŀ ƭƛŦŜƭƻƴƎ ǇƻǎǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǾŀƭǳŜέΦ   
 

Matthew Price and Oscar Wilkins (6th Year), Harry Pender (5th Year) Jack 
Mulvihill and Matthew Ryan (3rd Year), Christopher White and Sam 
Carroll (2nd Year) all represented Terenure College in the Regional heats on 
Friday the 19th of October in the National Library of Ireland and performed 
very well. 

 

  
 

# Congratulations to John Quigley (6th Year)  who received a Silver Gaisce Award  on the 16th of 

October in the Helix, DCU.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COLLEGE  NEWS   

HOUSE CAPTAIN AND VICE - CAPTAIN ELECTIONS 2018  
 

Congratulation to George Morgan  on his election to School Captain and to Jack Cooke  on 

his election to Vice -Captain 2018/2019.  

 

 



 

 

 
TERMUN 2018 ï óMUN begins here!ô 
On the weekend of the 28th and 29th of September Terenure College hosted the 10th annual Terenure College Model 

United Nations Conference (TERMUN). Over 200 students from 15 schools attended the two day, student run event 

working collaboratively to try com e up with solutions to some of the most pressing issues in human rights, 

international security and climate facing global society today. The standard of debate was exceptional high and some 

excellent resolutions were produced and passed on pressing issues as diverse as the crisis in Yemen to desertification 

in Sudan.  
 

 
 

Terenure College students take a lead role in organising and running the conference, looking after logistics, chairing 

debates and running a media team. Matthew Price, as Secretary General  oversaw the smooth running of the 

conference, ensuring that all delegates, new and experienced were engaged in lively debate. TERMUN is proudly the 

first Dublin MUN conference of the season and Matthew, along with his committee chairs successfully created  a 

welcoming atmosphere for first - time delegates. Cathal Devenney presided over General Assembly with great 

competency and command, leading to some of the most focused and constructive debate we have seen in GA. Well 

done to all involved.  

 

EUROPEAN DAY OF LANGUAGES 2018  
On the European Day of Languages, September 26th, the Modern Foreign Languages Dept held a poster competition 
for First, Second and Fourth Year students. The results were as follows:  
 
First Year:  1st Place:  Kevin McCabe (1.3)  

2nd Place:  Elliot Mallen (1.3)  
3rd Place:  Ben Dicker (1.1)  

 

Second Year:  1st Place:  Keith Byrne (2.2)  
2nd Place:  Ethan Garrigan (2.1)  
3rd Place:  Diarmuid Browne (2.1)  

 

Fourth Year:  1st Place:  Jack Hoey & Jack McKeever  
2nd Place:  Eoghan Deignan, Liam OôFlaherty  

& Jude Hickey  
 

First Years also got to enjoy a continental breakfast on 
the morning, with a croissant and hot chocolate in the 

canteen.  

COLLEGE N EWS  

 



 
 

 
 

TERENURE COLLEGE WIN 1 ST PLACE AT ROYAL RUSSELL INTERNATIONAL 
MUN, LONDON  
 

 
 
The Terenure College Model United Nations team 

representing Russia at this yearôs Royal Russell 

International MUN conference in Croydon, London 

won Outstanding Delegation (1 st  Place) for the 

second year running.  
 

The Royal Russell International MUN is one of the 

most highly regarded and competitive international 

MUN conferences in Britain. From Saturday 20 th  to 

Tuesday 23 rd  of October students from 38 schools 

from across Europe,  North America and Asia 

debated and collaborated to find workable 

resolutions to some of the worldôs most pressing 

security, human rights and environmental issues.  
 

The winning team were Matthew Price (6 th  Year), 

Oisin Hogan (6 th  Year), Liam Finnegan (6 th  Year), 

Jack Mulvihill (3 rd  Year) and Matthew Bourke 

Doherty (3 rd  Year). Each of these students also 

won individual Distinguished Delegate awards as 

did Jack OôConnell (5th  Year), Daire Kelly 

(3 rd  Year) and Adam OôConnell (3rd  Year).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COLLEGE N EWS  

NOVEMBER SERVICE OF  REMEMBRANCE  
 

November is a month in which we remember and pray for our deceased loved ones . This yearôs 

November Service of Remembrance  is fast approaching and the 6th Year Students  are putting in 

a lot of work in preparation for it. Each Year Group will have their own Service on Tuesday and 

Wednesday , the 20th and 21st  of November. There will also be an Evening Service  open to the 

public at 7. 3 0 p.m. on Wednesday 21st of  November  in the College Chapel .  

 



 

 

 
 

RUN IN THE DARK 2018  
On Wednesday the 7th of November over 40 transition 
year students took ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ Ψwǳƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ŀǊƪ нлмуΦΩ ¢ƘŜ 
event is organised by the Mark Pollock Trust and aims 
to support research to find a cure for paralysis in our 
life-time. Approximately 20 transition year students 
worked as volunteers to ensure the smooth operation 
of the event on the night. 22 other transition year 
students registered to run the 10 kilometre race route 
around the streets of our capital city.  
 

This is a unique opportunity to be a part of a global 
event which takes place in over 50 cities worldwide. 
Ψ9ǾŜǊȅ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎǘŜǇΣ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎǘǳŘȅΣ ƳƻǾŜǎ ǳǎ 
towards a cure for paralysis and enabling people to 
ǿŀƭƪ ŀƎŀƛƴΦΩ 5Ŝǘŀƛƭǎ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜ 
information on this event can be found at 
www.runinthedark.org  

 
TEEN YOGA AND ATHLETICS CAMP  
The inaugural Teen Yoga & Athletics Camp  took place over the midterm break. The week offered the students the 

chance to work on their flexibility, be active  and have fun . Ms. Guilfoyle and  Mr. Kiernan  were delighted with the 

progress of the group over the four days. All the students interacted positively  in the various activities and 

supported  each other wonderfully as they learned new skills and developed new friendships.   
 

The camp aims are to promote mindfulness, improve fitness 

& flexibility  and to have fun . The camp is set to go from 

strength to strength with new and exciting initiatives being 

developed for the next one.  
 

Below is a full breakdown of what the students completed during 

the camp, a busy and highly enjoyable midterm break!  
 

For further informa tion, please email 

campinfo@terenurecollege.ie  
 

 

CAMP SCHEDULE  

Day 1  Day 2  

Time  Activity  Time  Activity  

10am -  11am  Morning Yoga  10am -  11am  Gym  

11am -  12pm  Sprint Drills/Speed Test/Wicket Runs  11am -12pm  Yoga Session 3  

12pm -  12.30pm  Break  12pm -12.30pm  Break  

12.30pm -  1.15pm  Yoga Session 2  12.30 -1.15pm  Board Games  

1.15pm -  2pm  Indoor Soccer  1.15pm -  2pm  College Run & Indoor Soccer  

Day 3  Day 4  

Time  Activity  Time  Activity  

10am -  11am  Resisted Sprinting  10am -  11am  Gym  

11am -  12pm  Yoga Session 4  11am -12pm  Yoga Session 6  

12pm -  12.30pm  Break  12pm -12.30pm  Break  

12.30pm -  1.15pm  Yoga Session 5  12.30 -1.15pm  Basketball  

1.15pm -  2pm  Indoor Soccer  1.15pm -  2pm  Indoor Soccer  

COLLEGE N EWS  
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KICKBOXING ï Double World Champion !  
In September Conor McGlinchey  (6th Year 

2017/2018) returned from Italy where he won the 

World Championships! He is now double World 

Champion.   
 

He is heading to Senior level now and is taking a year 

out to compete, train and work in the States before 

start ing in  UCC next year .  
 

We look forward to following Conorôs ongoing 

Kickboxing career over the coming years.  

 
ATHL ETIC S UPDATE   
The 2018/ 20 19 Schools Athletics Season started in late September when a big group of 1 st  and 2 nd  Year Athletes 

competed at the  Dublin Schools Cross Country Championships . The 1 st  Years were led home by  Daniel 

McCarthy  with an excellent  9th  place finish.  In total, 25 first year athletes co ntested the championships with the team 

placing  4th  overall, a fine achievement for their debut at this event.  

  

 
 

Next up was the 2nd  Year squad led by  Sean Qui nn who stormed to a second -place finish. He was supported 

by  Conor Cleary, Evan Sheehan, Same Jones, Avery Jones, Finbarr Wardick  and Cian Mulvihill.  The strong 

performances by the boys meant the school secured the bronze medals in the team category. Well done to all the 

athletes who represented the school to the highest level at the championships.  
  

Next Up & Training  é The next target race for the cross -country athletes will be the  West Leinster 

Championships  which take place in January. This is a very important event in the calendar and we encourage all the 

students to work hard on the lead up to the big race.  

  

¶ TRAINING CONTINUES EVERY  TUESDAY  AFTER SCHOOL FROM  4 - 5PM, ALL WELCOME.  

  

SPORTS N EWS  

 


